Fourth Year Academic Professional Notebook Requirements

During the fourth year of consecutive full-time service at Baylor, the Dean of Libraries will review the need for the academic professional position and the performance of the specific individual in that position.  The review will be initiated by a designee of the Dean in consultation with that dean. 

The academic professional will submit to the dean’s designee a letter explaining why he or she should be awarded a continuing appointment, and a notebook containing relevant supporting documentation.  The notebook should be submitted to the dean’s designee by November 1. The dean’s designee will submit to the dean a review letter, the academic professional’s letter, and the notebook by November 15.

Contents of the notebook should be as follows:

· Cover page (sample attached).

· Table of contents.

· Letter to the dean (including job performance, projects, management, professional organizations, research & related contributions, church & community involvement, summary).

· Curriculum vitae.

· Annual reports of faculty activities (ARFA’s) for each year at Baylor.

· Position guide for the position.

· Letters of recommendation (3 – 4 CONFIDENTIAL letters from colleagues or others who have worked with the academic professional in the last four years.  At least two letters should come from people at Baylor and at least one letter should be from someone who is not associated with the university.  These letters should be mailed directly to the dean’s designee.

·  3 – 5 year plan for professional, personal & scholarly development at Baylor University.

· Trophy section (awards, acknowledgements, thank you letters, etc.).

Note:  AP notebooks will be housed in the administrative offices and are considered confidential.

Academic Professionals should make themselves a copy of their notebook before submitting it to the dean’s designee.
